
 

 

Workplace Safety Committee 

                       March 29, 2022 

       District Service Center 

                        3:15 p.m. 

        Minutes 
 

 

 

EMPLOYER MEMBERS EMPLOYEE MEMBER 

 X Dan Egly, Chairperson   X Vicki Bair (Rec. Secretary)   X Michele Machmer 

 AB Brian Bubb   AB Andrew Baker  AB Jess McCoy 

 

X 

Matt Johnson  

  X 

Mike Knight  

  X 

Noah Bower 

    X Matt Little   X Kyle Winton 

 

I. Welcome to DSC:  Mr. Egly welcomed everyone in attendance to the meeting. 

 

II. Minutes – January 18, 2022 

Motion:    Matt Little          Second:  Mike Knight 

Yes:      All present in favor 

No:           None 

Absent:     Brian Bubb, Andrew Baker, and Jess McCoy 

Result:      Minutes approved 
 

III. Occupational Injuries: 

There were a number of injuries reported. Most of them related to the food service 

department. One was that hot water was splashed on floor and a person slipped on the 

water. The other was due to a mat that was placed to help but then caused a fall. Follow-

ups were done on both incidents and everything worked out.  
 

IV.        Workplace Safety Training-February 23, 2022:  Certificates were sent to Dan for each 

             member who completed this training.  Those Committee members that were non-voting 

  members can now vote within the committee. 

     

V.          Building Project – May 16th  

              The building project will be starting on May 16, 2022 at our Schick Elementary building. 

   The standardized testing will be complete by this date so there should be no interruption  

   to the testing.  There will be a meeting held on April 5, 2022 concerning this project and  

   those involved.  During the construction a 6 ft chain link fence will be put up around the  

   lower lot and fences will be placed around certain areas of the job site.  The playgrounds 

              at Schick will still be available during the construction. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

VI.         Updates: 

School Operations Update:  Let Brian know if you see any issues around the 

campus. 

School Police Update:  Mike Knight advised the Committee that the middle school 

parking lot has now been taken care of with the use of barricades. He also advised us that 

two more students were charged (one for a bathroom incident and the other incident 

happened within the classroom). 

 

VII.       Good of the Order:  Dan thanked the Committee for being flexible with the meeting  

             dates.  If there is anything you can think of, let Dan Egly know. 

 

VIII.      Next Meeting:  April 12, 2022 @ 3:15pm (via) Zoom 

 

IX.         Adjournment @ 3:26 pm.         

 

 

Submitted by:  Vicki Bair         


